
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WC: 10/10/22 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

At NUSA this week: 

 

A group of students in KS4 went to watch the ‘Shawshank Redemption’ at the Curve Theatre in Leicester on 

Wednesday. They really enjoyed the show and were amazing representatives of NUSA. 

Our NUSA16 students visited the University of Nottingham yesterday to experience what life will be like at 

University. They really enjoyed the trip and once again, were excellent representatives of the school.  

The Year 11 Boys basketball team won Gold in the City Schools Basketball tournament. A huge ‘Well done’ 

to them! 

We had some visitors from our Trust central team this week and they were really impressed with how the 

students conduct themselves so well in lessons and how keen they are to learn. We are really proud of 

them.  

 

Coming up at NUSA: 

 

Next week we will be sharing the presentations from our student council applicants. The voting will take 

place in school on Thursday 20th October.  

 

We break up for October half term on Friday 21st October 2022 at 3pm. We will return to school on Monday 

31st October 2022. 

 

Attendance: 

 

Last week I mentioned that where a child has 19 days absent, they are then classified as ‘Persistently 

absent’. We want to support parents where attendance is an issue, and as a result, will be sending letters 

out to individual parents next week to identify the next steps we will be taking to support attendance for all 

children.  

 

The GSA: 

 

As part of our efforts at NUSA to ensure our school environment is a place where every child can realise their 

potential, we will be forming a pupil led GSA (Gender -Sexuality Alliance) which will take place fortnightly 

after school on a Wednesday. 

 

What is a GSA? 

 

GSA’s play an important role in promoting safer schools and creating more welcoming learning 

environments. In part these groups are set up to combat bullying and harassment of LGBTQ+ students and 

to promote understanding and respect in the school community. Although the efforts of these groups focus 

primarily on the needs of LGBTQ+ students, students who have LGBTQ+ family members and friends, and 

students who are perceived to be LGBTQ+, messages of respect, tolerance, and inclusion benefit all our 

students. By encouraging dialogue and providing supportive resources, these groups can help make 

schools safe and affirming environments for everyone. 

 

Why do we need to champion a GSA at NUSA? 

 

Growing up remains unacceptably tough for LGBTQ+ young people with reports of significantly higher levels 

of mental health problems including depression, anxiety, self-harm and suicidal thoughts. This has a 

potentially life-long impact on young people’s attainment and wellbeing. Alongside NUSA’s anti- bullying 

and safeguarding policies, forming an alliance such as this is an important way of actively supporting 

LGBTQ+ young people in our school, and demonstrating our commitment to an inclusive school 



environment where every young person can be themselves and thrive. It is also another excellent 

opportunity for our students to understand the importance of diversity in the world we are preparing them 

for. 

 

Who can join the GSA and what happens there? 

 

All students are welcome! GSA’s are not just for LGBTQ+ young people. They are a great way for allies to get 

involved. 

 

As previously mentioned this will be pupil led and as such they will decide the agenda, however some 

possible activities could include: 

o Discussion and debate on issues that affect LGBTQ+ young people to build awareness and understanding 

o Preparing and promotion of upcoming LGBTQ+ events 

o Discussion of books, movies & movements in the LGBTQ+ arena 

o Design and maintenance for LGBTQ+ notice boards in School 

 

Our students are engaged and excited to get the group up and running. The first session will take place on 

Wednesday 9th November. 

 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to email contact@nusa.org.uk 

 

 

Safeguarding corner: 

 

What Parents Need to Know about FIFA 23 
  

You don’t have to be football crazy or an avid gamer to have heard of the all-conquering FIFA franchise. What you 

might not know is that this latest edition will be the last release to bear that name, thanks to a parting of the ways 

between football’s governing body FIFA (that’s Federation Internationale de Football Association, acronym fans) and 

developers EA Sports. 

  

There’s no disputing that the game’s been an immense success – but what’s less impressive is its tendency to look 

defensively shaky against some online threats. Young players aiming to recreate their football heroes’ exploits can be 

at risk from abusive opponents, expensive in-game purchases and the “just one more game” mentality 
 



 
 

 
 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Emma Howard 


